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December 2, 2019 
 
Senator Jay Costa  
Senate Box 203043 
Harrisburg, PA 17120-3043 
 
Re: SB 929 Local Solar Program - AMEND 
 
Dear Senator Costa:  
 
On behalf of the Industrial Energy Consumers of Pennsylvania (IECPA) and its member companies 
representing over 25,000 employees statewide, we are writing today regarding SB 929 establishing the 
Local Solar Program.  IECPA appreciates the goals of SB 929 and the intent, as expressed in the co-
sponsor memo that the PA local solar program, “Pays for itself, without other customers subsidizing it.” 
However, we have concerns regarding the bill language in section (d) cost recovery and section (h) 
compensation to the electric distribution company: 
 
“(d) Cost recovery.— 
 (1)  The cost of development of the local solar program shall be factored into the rate charged to 
 subscribers for energy usage. 
 (2)  An electric distribution company shall be allowed to recover costs of program 
 implementation, from each customer, subject to commission approval” 
 
While Section (d)(1) seems to indicate that the cost of this program will be recovered from the EDC 
customers that subscribe, Section (d)(2) could/would readily be interpreted to allow “program 
implementation costs” to be recovered from all customers, regardless of whether they subscribe to the 
solar program.  Section (h) is also unclear as to what customers the electric distribution company may 
recover reasonable administrative costs. 
 
We respectfully request that Section (h) be deleted and adjust Section (d)(2) to clarify that the costs will 
be recovered from subscribing customers as noted below and in the attached mark-up. 
 

(2)  An electric distribution company shall be allowed to recover costs of the program including 
implementation and reasonable administrative costs, from each subscribing customer, 
subject to commission approval” 

 
 
        Sincerely, 

         

         
 
        Rod E. Williamson 
        IECPA Executive Director 
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